
 
 

 

Hedgerley Parish Council      

Minutes of Meeting held on 27th September 2021 
                           8.00 pm in the Memorial Hall, Hedgerley 

 
Chairman indicated emergency exits. 
In attendance– Cllr. Thomas Broom (Chairman) (TB),  Cllr. Maurice  Ridgeley (MER), Cllr Neil Coxhead 
(NC) and the Clerk (PH) 
In Present – twelve members of the Public. 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

1. To approve Minutes 
Minutes were approved as a true record, and signed. 
 

2. Bucks Council 
John Thackeray had been contacted regarding the of blocked drains at the end of Stevenson Road 
and down to Kiln Lane.  
TB said that by the end of the Financial Year, every drain and gully will have been cleared. 
 

3. Clerks Information items 
Mr. Norman Coombs. Councillors were sorry to hear the passing of Mr. Norman Coombs. He had, 
for many years, been a member of the Parish Council. 
Defibrillator – the quote was the same as previously. Clerk ok’d with SSE. 

 Access to Paris noticeboards – with things back to normal after Covid restrictions, information will 
 be posted regularly again. 
 
4. Finance 

Report noted and we are in receipt of the second part of the Precept payment. 
 

5. Planning 
NC to inspect and report at next meeting 
 

6. Property 
Holly mulching – still waiting to hear from the contractors via Peter 
Fencing, Glebe and Church Meadow – job now being done 
Fence and pedestrian gap fence near Scout Hut – job imminent 
Posts round Green – done apart from the mis-shapen one in Jones Way, to be done. 
 
 
 

Community Submissions 
Several parishioners were very concerned about the high volume of HGV’s travelling through Parish Lane/Collum Green Lane. 
TB has passed on the information to Bucks Council, also TVP as there is a risk to pedestrians as there is no footway in parts. 
Residents asked if it was possible to have a sign saying (No HGV’s) or long term width restrictions. TB said this will be raised 
through HPC to BC. 
HPC will be putting up the MVAS outside Top Farm.  
Tom Webb asked for a breakdown of Grant Randall’s contract and especially what was due in the Church Yard. 
 



 
 
 
Bus shelter graffiti – done to see if successful.  Clerk looking for anti graffiti paint which she thinks 
she may have. 
Trees overhanging Foopath Hill – done 
Orchard info sign – waiting on quote for stand 
Noticeboard in Village Lane – this has been repaired several times and is doubtful whether it will 
take any more attention.  If Councillors approve, to get a quote for replacing in similar style to 
present. 
Repainting posts round pond. Clerk to get quote before March. 
Clear path behind pond – If the pond is going to be cleared, the contractors will be drawing off the 
water and depositing in Church Meadow, so the path will not be used then.  NC checked and said 
there is no ‘official’ pathway there. 
 

7. Slade Farm update – not heard back regarding liaison meeting. Will check again. 
 
8. Meetings 

To report – NC attended HW planning workshop 
To attend – nothing to report 
 

9. Date of next meeting 
Thursday December 9th, Memorial Hall, 8.00 pm. 
 

 



 

 


